
Please Note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting held on September 5, 2023 at 6:45 p.m. in the Reed 
Intermediate School library, 3 Trades Lane.        
 
 D. Zukowski, Chair     C. Melillo 

J. Vouros, Vice Chair     A. Uberti 
D. Ramsey, Secretary     T. Vadas 
D. Cruson                 4  Staff   

 A. Plante                        
 T. Higgins         
 S. Tomai  
  I. Khazadian 
 G. Petertonjes 
  
Ms. Zukowski called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. 
MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education go into executive session regarding a 
personnel leave of absence request and to discuss the attorney-client privileged memorandum 
regarding legal advice pertaining to a nonresident student admission request.  Mrs. Plante 
seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

Item 1 – Executive Session 
The Board discussed the items and returned to public session at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Item 2 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 3 – Vote on Executive Session Items 
MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education approve the one-year leave of 
absence request for Annette Barbour.  Mrs. Plante seconded.  Motion passes unanimously.  

MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education deny the out-of-district parents 
request for a tuition waiver for their two children.  Mrs. Plante seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 

Item 4 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the correspondence report.  Mr. Ramsey seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 5 – Public Participation 
Item 6 – Reports 
Chair Report: Ms. Zukowski welcomed Isabel Khazadian and Gabriel Petertonjes, the high 
school student representatives for this school year.  Students started school and she hopes 
each one is engaged and participates happily. 
 
Superintendent’s Report: Mr. Melillo reported we had a successful opening and visited each 
school the first day.  This Friday he will be at Middle Gate School for their ice cream social and 
will then attend the high school’s first football game this year in the Blue and Gold Stadium.  He 
spoke about the decision to shorten schools days this week due to the heat which he did after 
monitoring our buildings Friday and Monday.  Friday they found rooms were 17 degrees hotter 
than outside.  Monday the temperature in the middle school and Middle Gate School hovered 
around 88 degrees with no one in the schools.  Knowing parents have to look at day care he 
reached out to the Community Center and EdAdvance for help.  Head O’Meadow has 10 
classrooms not air conditioned because air handlers need to be replaced but because of the  
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supply chain we can’t replace it until October.  We are looking at other options to try to increase 
instructional hours.  He made this decision in the best interest of the students.   
 
Mr. Ramsey said he made a well thought out decision and appreciated that. 
Mr. Vouros agreed with Mr. Ramsey having spent 35 years in the middle school upper A-wing.  
It’s impossible to have learning when it’s that hot.  He thanked Mr. Melillo for this decision. 
 
Mr. Higgins knew this was a difficult decision and asked if there were any take-aways from this 
decision and if he would do something different the next time. 
Mr. Melillo said this decision was made from hours of discussion.  He believes schools impacted 
by heat need to close early but not every school would need to close.  We didn’t have these 
issues last year. He will work with our unions and bus company and find a way to maximize 
instructional hours and look for a plan to make that happen. 
 
Mrs. Tomai thanked him for looking at schools that have air conditioning and rotating students 
out of the hot rooms such as at Head O’Meadow.  It’s hard for parents to see money going into 
HVAC and closing all of them. 
 
Mrs. Plante thanked everyone for monitoring the situation. 
Ms. Zukowski thought there was a legislative action for classrooms if they are above 85 
degrees.   
Mr. Higgins said there are significant challenges in closing some schools and keeping some 
open and asked why there would be issues doing that.  
 
Mr. Melillo said transportation wise we need to know if we have enough turnaround time without 
bus routes.  Will would have to pay for additional routes because of the two-tier system. 
 
There were no committee reports. 
Student Representatives Report: 
Mr. Petertonjes reported on the start of school.  The Link Crew supported incoming freshmen 
school photos are scheduled.  He is a senior, participates in soccer and swimming, and looks 
forward to college. 
 
Ms. Khazadian said she was also a senior, participates in track and field, and is applying to 
colleges.  She reported that the class council of 2024 elected a new president and fall sports 
have begun.  The athletics department has also begun to set up student-run media shoots for 
the senior athletes of each varsity sport this year. 
 
Item 7 – Presentations 
Hawley School Update: 
Hawley Principal, Chris Moretti, spoke about the long journey for Hawley School this past school 
year.  He thanked the town for approving our project for improved air quality and thanked the 
Board of Education for their support.  He thanked Sandy Hook School and Reed Intermediate 
School for welcoming his entire staff and making them feel at home.  The PTA’s were very 
inclusive and extremely cooperative.  The Hawley PTA was extraordinary.  There were always 
two sets of plans, volunteers and events for our students in two locations.  Hawley parents were 
amazing.  The Hawley staff displayed professionalism and thanked Marianne Grimaldi who 
packed and unpacked in two separate locations.  The custodial staff spent most of the summer 
making sure everyone had everything they needed.  Central office helped navigate our return.  
The tech department spent countless hours making sure we had everything upon our return.   
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Carla Tischio was instrumental in the daily operation of Hawley School and supporting all the 
needs of our students.  He is proud to be a Hawley educator. 
 
Mr. Ramsey thanked him for such detail in what the staff did for this project and he thanked 
each staff member.   
Mrs. Plante was proud of everyone who contributed.  She asked what lessons were learned 
from this experience. 
 
Mr. Moretti said it was very well planned by a committee.  If this should occur again, it should be 
organized the same way.  Each school included us immediately in things we never did at 
Hawley. We also enjoyed being at Sandy Hook because teachers were with their counterparts. 
 
Ms. Zukowski said it was wonderful leadership and planning.  She asked to tell all staff how 
impressed the Board was with the move out, time outside of their school, the move back, and 
keeping the spirit as they move forward. 
 
Mr. Melillo said we ran into significant issues along the way and this was almost day to day.   
Throughout the process, Mr. Moretti never had a can’t do attitude and always said we can make 
it work.  Without that attitude he doesn’t think it would have happened.  He thanked him for his 
leadership and always positive influence.   
 
Superintendent’s Goals: 
Mr. Melillo presented his goals, which were broken out into four areas and tied to the strategic 
plan.  Goal 1 is the Expansion of Learning Walks, which connects to Strategic Priority 1 to 
ensure stimulating, engaging, and challenging learning opportunities.  This year we will expand 
the learning walks to bring teachers in to view lessons and be able to share ideas.   
 
Goal 2 is Strengthening Career Pathways, which connects to Strategic Priority 2 to prepare 
students for life beyond graduation.  The food truck project at Newtown High School will involve 
various departments coming together as a team to make this happen.  We expect it to be ready 
for the Earth Day celebration.   
 
Goal 3 is Communication, which connects to Strategic Priority 4 to strengthen district, family, 
and community partnership.  He will open up communication with the administrators, students, 
parents and the broader community to be sure they are well informed. 
 
Goal 4 is District Budgetary Process, which connects to Strategic Priority 1, 2, 3 and 4.  This 
involves creating a budget, career pathways for students beyond graduation, building 
partnerships with other boards, and attending PTA meetings. 
 
Mr. Melillo stated that the administrators are having goals tied into the strategic plan along with 
the central office administrators.  He has weekly meetings with principals to see where they are 
with their goals and uses our A-Team meetings to share and adjust goals.  Our cabinet also 
meets weekly. 
Mr. Ramsey asked for a summation of the plans during the year. 
 
Mr. Higgins appreciated bringing information to the school for students not going to college.  
The Board discussed the objective of the plan, what we are trying to accomplish, where we want 
to be, and how we are getting there.  The main take-away is the plan was a work in progress 
and part of the retreat.  He asked if the Board should expect a more comprehensive form of the 
document to see where they are.  
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Mr. Melillo said at this Friday’s A-Team meeting we will discuss the parent piece and he,  
Mrs. Uberti and Mrs. DeBartolo will model their goals with them.  The administrators will present 
their success plans in two meetings and a month from now we will have our plan in place.  He 
wants the plan to be a living document.  We need to monitor where we are and see what is 
working.   
 
Mrs. Plante was thrilled with the volume of learning walks last year and asked about the new 
elementary language arts curriculum rollout. 
 
Mrs. Uberti said this was a huge undertaking as we are also piloting two reading programs. We 
are getting materials in and planning PD and had 150 teachers in the K-5 Imagine Learning 
training.  The teachers were very comfortable and confident in beginning teaching the program. 
The language arts consultants spent a lot of time working with teachers on the science of 
reading.  Grades 6-8 are being piloted and we also have PD for them.  We’re in a good place. 
 
Ms. Zukowski said the last page of the strategic plan addressed the communications committee 
which will be a mouthpiece for what is happening.  The superintendent will provide updates 
three timer per year with qualitative and quantitative data.   
 
Item 8 – Old Business 
CIP: 
Mrs. Vadas noted that nothing has changed since the last meeting. 
Mr. Cruson noted that the old version of the CIP was send to the Board.  The correct version 
was shared.  
 
MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education approve the CIP as presented at the 
last meeting.  Mrs. Plante seconded.  
 
Mr. Higgins said they spent time talking about the $12M for the middle school but that number 
has no basis.  There is an urgent need to discuss a proper facilities study because we don’t 
know what it will take for that building.  He’s not comfortable with a plan that has a number not 
ground in fact and will not support it.  He would have put in a bigger number and it’s important to 
be communicating to the rest of the community that someone we hired had concerns about 
what it would take to get the middle school to where it should be.  He would be in favor with a 
bigger number.   
 
Mrs. Vadas said the design build is this year.  A larger amount would be misleading and will cost 
double or triple.  We want a placeholder.   
 
Mr. Higgins stated we have no idea of the cost but we have a building that needs a substantial 
investment.  Putting any number would be pretend and misleading.  If we thought it important to 
put a placeholder he could be comfortable that $25M is directionally right. 
 
Mrs. Plante suggested having a footnote indicating this was pending a facilities study and will 
have commentary when delivered to other boards.  $12M is the range for her with a footnote. 
 
Mr. Higgins would be in favor of the footnote indicating it could cost substantially more. 
Ms. Zukowski suggest the $12M for a design and build study footnote indicate the actual price 
could be 2 to 3 times more.  The facilities study is to go through each building.   
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MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to amend the motion to allow our Director of Business to add a 
footnote to the CIP specifically for the middle school HVAC project referencing the price is 
contingent on the design study being completed the end of the 2023-24 school year and that the 
actual price could be 2 to 3 times greater than presented.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Amendment 
passes unanimously.  
Vote on the main motion passes unanimously.   
 
Policies: 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 4148.1/4248.1 First 
Aid and Emergency Care and the Role of the School Nurse.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion 
passes unanimously. 

 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education rescind Policy 4-607 Safety, First Aid 
and Emergency Care.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education rescind Policy 4-607.1 Safety, First 
Aid and Emergency Care Procedures.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 4152.6/4252.6 Family 
and Medical Leave.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education rescind Policy 4-112 Family and 
Medical Leave. 
Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 9 – New Business 
Minutes of August 22, 2023: 
MOTION: Mrs. Tomai moved that the Board of Education approve the minutes of August 22, 
2023.  Mr. Ramsey seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 10 – Public Participation 
 
MOTION: Mr. Vouros moved to adjourn.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 11 – Adjournment  
The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
      __________________________________ 
                         Donald Ramsey 
        Secretary 
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Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting held on August 22, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council 
Chambers, 3 Primrose Street.      
 
 D. Zukowski, Chair     C. Melillo 

J. Vouros, Vice Chair     A. Uberti 
D. Ramsey, Secretary     T. Vadas 
D. Cruson                 1 Public   

 A. Plante                      
 T. Higgins          
 S. Tomai (absent) 
  
Ms. Zukowski called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the correspondence report.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Public Participation 
Item 4 – Reports 
Chair Report: Ms. Zukowski spoke about the new school year.  She has been in contact with 
other boards on how to go forward with the non-lapsing account.  The recommendation was to 
have a tri-board meeting on September 20, which is the date of the Legislative Council meeting.  
The Board would need a quorum for this meeting.   
 
Superintendent’s Report: Mr. Melillo spoke about the August 24 convocation.  The first day of 
school for students is August 30.  He walked through Hawley School today and spoke about the 
school’s reopening with a state of the art HVAC system.   
 
Committee Reports:  
Mr. Cruson reported on the two previous policy committee meetings.  The employee-based 
policies are finished and they discussed the bylaws about filling vacancies.  They will begin 
going through the 6000 series instruction policies.   
 
Mrs. Plante reported on the CFF meeting last week where they reviewed the financial reports.  
They will be requesting the balance of $184,274 to go into the Non-lapsing account. They 
reviewed the CIP with substantial projects coming up and summer and fall work. 
 
Action on June 30, 2023 Year-end Financial Report: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the June 30, 2023 Year-end 
Financial Report and transfers.  Mr. Cruson seconded.   
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the closing of the budget year.   
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Financial Report and Transfers Month Ending July 31, 2023: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the Financial Report and 
Transfers for the month ending July 31, 2023.  Mr. Cruson seconded. 
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the financial report and transfers.   
Motion passes unanimously. 
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Item 5 – Presentations 
Facilities Report: 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to table the facilities report.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 6 - Old Business 
Discussion of CIP: 
John Barlow, Director of Facilities, spoke about the CFF Committee’s discussion of the CIP.  
The big discussion was over the middle school HVAC so $12M was moved up one year to 
2026-27 pending the results of the engineering costs which is currently funded.  We met with 
contractors today and within six months we should have a solid estimate.   
 
Mr. Ramsey asked about the middle school work in year three. 
Mr. Barlow said it was just a placeholder because we aren’t sure what the engineering cost will 
be.  It’s an indoor quality improvement for the entire facility.   
 
Mrs. Vadas said we had $450,000 bonded in this current year.  There are a lot of moving pieces 
and high costs involved. We put $12M in as a placeholder but a lot of information will come out 
of the design building which will take a few months. 
 
Mr. Barlow said the $450,000 was just for CM costs for the project.  He was concerned with that 
amount being spent to find out this may be a no project.  We opted to get a solid estimate to 
determine the direction of the project.  It could be a $24M to $30M project just for air 
conditioning and air quality. 
 
Mr. Higgins asked what data or thinking led him to the concern that this could be a no project to 
pivot the spend of the $450.000. 
Mr. Barlow said the facility has other condition issues besides air quality and to spend that much 
on air conditioning and not addressing other issues would not be money well spent.  He 
suggested having a study of all of the buildings and look at all issues. 
 
Mr. Higgins clarified Mr. Barlow’s comments that it didn’t make sense to spend $25M when we 
have other facility concerns.  He feels the two issues are first that it will cost a lot more than 
$12M, and second will it make sense to spend more if we aren’t addressing the other issues 
that wouldn’t be addressed by the $12M or $25M. 
 
Mr. Barlow said the bonding for any year is $10M so the $12M request is over the bonding 
amount.  That’s why we need to look at other conditions in the facility.   
Mr. Higgins asked him to highlight other facility issues in the building to see if this project would 
make sense. 
 
Mr. Barlow said there are some envelop issues with the building as well as ground water issues 
and a lot of inside conditions such as classroom issues.     
Ms. Zukowski said the $450,000 was for a design build and engineering study for the middle 
school. Next year is a no bonding year so we have time.  If the facility assessment says the 
concerns can be addressed then the engineering study can begin.      
 
Mr. Barlow noted that the facilities study provides the road map and how much it would cost to 
make suggested repairs.  If the facility study comes back and says it needs $50M of work not 
including air conditioning and air quality, which might be $25M, is it worth putting $75M into that 
building.   
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Mr. Melillo said we are lacking necessary information to make decisions.  The State has made 
an investment in HVAC.  Maybe we are looking at just an air conditioning project or an air 
purification project or a new construction project with State reimbursement.  We don’t have a 
price and we don’t know what is necessary for the school. 
 
Mrs. Vadas said the CIP moves forward to Board of Finance and then to the Legislative Council.  
We put the $24M in to earmark that it’s being looked at. 
Ms. Zukowski said the Board would vote on the CIP at the next meeting. 
Mr. Barlow spoke to the Town Financial Director who said we had to put a number down so we 
increased it as a placeholder.   
 
Mr. Higgins asked if there was a downside in not including the number.  
Ms. Zukowski said there is a huge downside because by the time you get to the top two years of 
the CIP it’s had many years of planning and the concern is the other boards may put in a big 
ticket item in year two.  You also don’t know the actual cost until you get the engineering study.  
They know that these are placeholders. 
 
Mr. Higgins said it doesn’t sound like a placeholder but a warning that there are potentially tens 
of millions of dollars of problems coming our way.  The problems will have to be addressed.  
That seems to be the biggest value of including a larger number rather than a smaller number. 
 
Mr. Melillo said this past year the State had an HVAC grant but required projects that were 
ready to go.  The turnaround time was not enough time to get the grant submitted.  The State 
provides reimbursement on new construction and like-new construction. 
Mr. Barlow said the general reimbursement for Newtown is 35%.  For new construction it would 
be 25%.     
 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to take the facilities report off the table.  Mr. Ramsey seconded. 
 
Item 5 – Presentations  
Facilities Update: 
Mr. Barlow spoke about the talented maintenance department and amazing custodial team, and 
provided an update on the summer facilities projects.  He feels it is important to have a roadmap 
as to where the district will go with their facilities needs assessment which looks at enrollment 
and all building conditions.  They develop a plan with engineering reviews of the buildings and 
come up with a professional estimate of what these things would cost. 
 
Mr. Cruson asked the cost for the facilities study.  
Mr. Barlow said it was $128,000 for eight schools in his previous district but they didn’t use 
$25,000 of it because they had a new high school and middle school being built.  It was about 
$103,000 to do the eight buildings.  It’s a three or four month process. 
 
Mr. Higgins asked if Mr. Barlow was suggesting that some of the money for the engineering 
study be repurposed for the facility review and if he knew the last time our buildings were 
reviewed. 
Mr. Barlow said it was over 10 years ago as the State requires this every 10 years.  He is not 
suggesting using the $450,000 for the middle school without a direct request. 
Mrs. Vadas it would be difficult to get that study in the next six months because of the cost.  We 
were thinking of adding it to the operational plan.   
 
Policy 4-118.239: 
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MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education rescind Policy 4-118.239 Required 
COVID-19 Vaccinations.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 7 – New Business 
Transportation Update: 
Mrs. Vadas spoke about the All-Star recruiting campaign. Their jobs are posted on Indeed and 
social media.  They have attended recruiting events, had miscellaneous ad campaigns, 
distributed digital flyers, and gave them to the local VA to hire veterans.  There is also a video at 
the Edmond Town Hall theater.  As of yesterday we have 54 drivers and three definite spare 
drivers. We have every route filled.   
 
Mr. Ramsey asked about ride times and the number of stops especially for young students. 
Mrs. Vadas said they did a study and the goal is to keep ride times under one hour and we still 
maintain that.  
 
Mr. Ramsey noted that buses stop at every driveway and if there was any tolerance to not 
stopping at each house to reduce the ride time. 
Mrs. Vadas said that was a tough call but there are some consolidated stops.   
Mr. Cruson said we have some streets that are very narrow with blind curves so walking to 
another stop is a safety issue.   
 
Mr. Higgins asked if it was a policy to stop at each driveway and who decides where we are 
stopping.   
Mrs. Vadas said we look at safety for the stops. 
 
Mr. Cruson said there are some State laws they have to follow.  We don’t have a policy and the 
stops are up to All-Star.   
Mr. Vouros wasn’t sure if All-Star was doing anything about the routes but they are stopping at 
each house and he asked why this continues. 
 
Mrs. Vadas noted that some parents call in with valid concerns. 
Ms. Zukowski said she has seen buses pick up students at each house on Main Street which 
has sidewalks and no safety concerns.  We should look at these to help reduce the ride time for 
younger students. 
 
Mrs. Vadas suggested to wait until the buses start running and then look at the ride times.  The 
drivers don’t want to be out too long either because they have another run. 
Mr. Vouros wants to be at the meeting with All-Star when this is discussed.  Stopping at every 
house also affects traffic. 
 
Mr. Higgins would appreciate a definitive answer on how, from a process point of view, these 
type of decisions are made and if we give them feedback.   
Mr. Cruson said the Board does not take oversight on the routes.   
Mr. Higgins wants to understand how the decisions are made with the routes. 
 
Mr. Melillo said we rely on All-Star to be the transportation advisor.  A list is generated from the 
computer but they have to take issues into account such as picking up a student with a 
disability. He agrees to see how the routes are after school opens and then bring All-Star in.   
We will monitor them for a 10-day period.  Parents want door-to-door service but we want 
efficient runs and students to get home at a reasonable hour.  We post our routes in The Bee  
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and they have to send it out to another building to print so they needed them early which gave 
us less time to review them. 
 
Mr. Cruson said routing is in their contract.  He agrees to have the administration involved. 
Mr. Higgins asked where The Bee requirement came from. 
Mr. Melillo said we don’t have to post the routes with them but historically it’s a tradition to help 
families but it’s a detriment if they are incorrect. 
 
Unexpended Funds for the Non-lapsing Account: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the request for the 
unexpended funds from the 2022-2023 budget be deposited in the Non-lapsing Account.   
Mr. Cruson seconded. 
 
Mrs. Vadas reported that the Non-lapsing Fund is only used for education.  The unexpended 
balance is $184,274.  If approved by the Board the request will be sent to the Board of Finance 
and Legislative Council with the total balance of $659,441.  She is also recommending 
$100,000 go into the reserve for special education which brings it to $300,000.    
 
Ms. Zukowski said last year we spoke about using money for the chillers of $240,000 leaving 
$119,441 left unassigned.  Now we have a facilities report to pay for and asked if it would make 
sense to ask for the $84,000 and use it for the facilities report.   
 
Mrs. Vadas felt it would be good to reserve a portion for that even though we don’t know the full 
amount.  The Reed chiller is off the table now through the Non-lapsing account because it’s on 
the CIP. 
 
Mr. Higgins asked how to turn this conversation into an action. 
Mrs. Vadas said it has to be voted on by the Board of Education and then goes to the Board of 
Finance and Legislative Council through a letter from us stating what we need to be deposited. 
 
Ms. Zukowski suggested recommending to the administrators that the assessment money 
should be spent now and request that $84,000 be used for this study and write that in a letter to 
them.   
Mr. Cruson expressed concern using $84,000 from the non-lapsing account when we only have 
$119,441 left and not having money to fall back on if there’s an emergency. 
 
Mr. Melillo noted that we have a surplus of $184,000 and are still putting in $100,000 for special 
education.  We could earmark it for the study and $84,000 will pay for most of it.  We have 
$260,000 to earmark for the chiller and the 84,000 will be there for most of the study.   
 
Mr. Higgins clarified that we are taking $80,000 for the study and we can always ask for 
additional $40,000 from the chiller cost.   
Mrs. Vadas recommended including the $100,000 for special education in the letter.  The study 
doesn’t need to be in the letter because our needs could change. 
 
Mr. Higgins verified that we are being asked to approve the transfer of  funds into this account.  
He is hearing why not transfer $100,000 and use the rest for the study. 
Mr. Melillo said we can’t use last year’s funds for this year’s expenses. We can put it in the non-
lapsing account as unmarked to be used for education expenses. 
 
Mr. Ramsey read the motion again and Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
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Authorization of Signatures Requirement: 
 
Motion: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education authorize Christopher Melillo and/or 
Tanja Vadas, individually or jointly as may be required to execute agreements, to apply for 
grants, or to sign other documents as may be necessary in the normal course of the school 
system’s business, including documents that support the adopted budget or that implement the 
Board’s established policies or programs.  This authorization does not extend to those 
agreements or other documents which require specific, formal approval of the Board of 
Education and/or the signature of the Board chairman or other officer of the Board of Education.  
Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously.  
 
First Read of Policies: 
Mr. Cruson spoke about each policy.   
Policy 4148.1 and 4248.1 First Aid and Emergency Care and the Role of the School Nurse 
came before the committee with Anne Dalton and Karen Powell.  This defines the role of the 
school nurse.   
Policy 4-607 Safety, First Aid and Emergency Care is to be rescinded because it rolled into the 
previous policy. 
Policy 4-607.1 Safety, First Aid and Emergency Care Procedures is to be rescinded because of 
the new policy. 
Policy 4152.6/4252.6 Family and Medical Leave is a new policy to and they worked with 
Suzanne D’Eramo and solidified the State laws.  
Policy 4-112 Family and Medical Leave to be rescind and replaced with the new policy. 
 
July 11, 2023 Minutes: 
MOTION: Mr. Ramsey moved that the Board of Education approve the minutes of  
July 11, 2023.  Mr. Cruson seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 8 – Public Participation 
MOTION: Mr. Vouros moved to adjourn.  Mr. Higgins seconded.  Motion passes unanimously.   
 
Item 9 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:24 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
      ____________________________________ 
                           Donald Ramsey 
          Secretary 
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